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Minutes	Burial Board Meeting
		held on Wednesday 19 November  2014 at 9.30 am

Present	
	Cllr. Mike Curtis
Cllr.Colin Smalley
Cllr.Chris Turner Cllr.Alun White

	(MC)
(CS)  Chairman
(CT)
(AW)

	Graham Golby
	(GG)



Apologies	

Apologies were received and accepted from Rev. Martin Short, Robin Jones, Derek Magson

Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting
	The minutes of the Burial Board Meeting held on 17th September 2014, were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Proposed  AW, Seconded CS – All in favour



Code of Conduct and Declarations of Interest 
	No interests declared.

Clerks Report 

	a) Shed/Bierhouse in Churchyard 
Quotations to be sought to demolish the shed.  Note on the tender document will be made of the materials to be retained. 

b) Cemetery trees and hedges.  
£1600 has been approved at Council recently for work on hedges and trees.

c) Churchyard Benches
The PCC are to review all the benches in the new year.

d) Research into cemetery grants to be carried over onto the next agenda.

e) Spring Gardens resurfacing is being dealt with by Traffic & Parking who are determining ownership.
	
Clerk









Clerk





14.14	Burial Terms and Conditions
	
CS to meet with John Morris to consider wording
	
CS



[bookmark: _GoBack]14.15	Budget
Burial Board Budget 2014-15
	
	2015-16
	2016-17
	2017-18

	Wall Repairs
	£   3,000.00
	   £   3,000.00
	£   3,000.00

	Memorial inspections
	£      500.00
	   £      500.00
	£      500.00

	Memorial repairs
	£   1,500.00
	   £   1,500.00
	£   1,500.00

	Waste disposal
	£      600.00
	   £      600.00
	£      600.00

	Horticultural work
	£   3,000.00
	   £   3,000.00
	£   3,000.00

	Shed demolition
	£   2,000.00
	
	

	Bier house & gatehouse
	£   1,000.00
	   £   1,000.00
	£   1,000.00

	Sub-total
	£ 11,600.00
	   £   9,600.00
	£   9,600.00

	Ashes interment project
	£   5,000.00
	   £ 10,000.00
	£ 10,000.00

	Total budget
	£ 16,600.00
	   £ 21,600.00
	£ 21,600.00



	Memorial repairs.  Approximately 1500 more stones need to be checked.
Quotes need to be obtained from a stone mason for the cost of repairs to those stones already checked. 

Ashes Wall.  With the church now allowing the interment of ashes in the churchyard it is possible that the ashes wall could turn into a ‘white elephant’. GG to find out if there are restrictions on who can be buried in the churchyard.

Clerk to write to diocese (cc Rev. Short) to find out if the closed churchyard (maintained by the town) is now reopened.  
Proposed MC, Seconded CT All in favour.

	Clerk





GG


Clerk



	 The budget is to be presented to Finance Committee.

14.16   AOB
	a) Traffic and Parking have identified the area by the New Cemetery as 
a potential parking area for shop owners.  Clerk to find out if the area would be subject to business rates if the spaces were rented out.
b) Tony Williams is to be allowed use of the container to store tools/equipment while he carries out work on the cemetery.
	

Clerk






Date of next meeting:  Wednesday 14 January at 9.00 am at Stow Youth Club



Signed ……………………………………     Date ……………………………………… 
Cllr. Colin Smalley
Chairman of Burial Board
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